## CITY OF ALBUQUERQUE



Raymond D. Schultz, Chief of Police

May 25, 2012



975.00

Silver Hills Neighborhood Association Att: Gordon Reiselt, President 1515 Silver S.E. Albuquerque, New Mexico 87106

Dear Gordon:

400 Roma NW

Albuquerque

www.cabq.gov

New Mexico 87102

It's hard to believe that I have been at this Area Command over a year now and although it is certainly a challenge it has been a great experience as the Commander of some of the finest officers in the City of Albuquerque.

Commander Conrad left me a wonderful group of Officers and I can tell you that they work extremely hard for the citizens of this city.

We have now picked a date of Thursday, July 12, 2012 as our day to appreciate the fine men and women of this Department who put their lives every day to make this city safer.

Our theme this year is "Western" and we need your help to make this successful even more than the ones in the past. We can use cash, gift cards to Costco, Sams, Smith's, Walmart, Albertsons or any other store where we can purchase food for our event. Last year you generously donated \$200 cash which we used to buy some of the food.

Please let me know if you will be able to participate this year. We also would like to invite you to come and be our guest for the B B Q. My Command Staff will be cooking for the Officers from 12 noon until 3pm. Come meet your beat officer. Please call my coordinator Sandy Martinez-Pino and let her know that you will be participating. Her direct line is 256-2973.

Respectfully, Muhael Beren

Commander Michael Geier

Phil Chacon Memorial Sub Station

800 Louisiana S.E.

Albuquerque, New Mexico 87108

MG/smp